SAFE Meeting 

August 4, 2003

Those present: Kathy Manning, Marvin Philips, Raymond Doser, Sandy McLain, Maureen Sedlacek, Kitty Bogle, Melissa Harlan and Kristi Edwards
Kristi started the meeting confirming a booth at the Milton Festival on Saturday, September 20, 2003.  There is a scheduled planning committee meeting on August 14, 2003 for details.  Raymond said he is planning to be there and could inquire about SAFE and any forms that need to be filled out on the coalition’s behalf.  At this meeting times for the festival will be set.  Tentatively, the coalition has decided to have a booth from 10:00 am ‘til 

1:00 pm.  Kathy would be there to set up in the morning 9:30-10:30, Maureen 10:30-11:30, SIEDA 11:30-12:30 and Kristi would take down display and table 12:30-1:30.  Date Rape Drug flyer, Stop the Violence brochures, Quit Line brochures, Smokeless Tobacco & Drug ID displays and VBC statistics on juvenile arrests will be at the table.  Pencils and paper airplanes will be given away for those who stop by the booth on that day.  A sign in sheet for people to sign what county they are from will keep track of the number of people that see the booth. As a back up it was decided that the person at the booth keep track of the number of pencils given out at the booth.  
The next community event the coalition has decided to hold a substance abuse awareness booth at is the Forest Craft Festival on Saturday, October 11, 2003  Melissa said she has contacted the bank and they have agreed to let us put our table in the park of Community First Bank in Keosauqua.  The parade begins at 10:00 am so the coalition agreed to have a table from 

9:00 – Noon.  Youth members have agreed to offer face painting to little kids who stop by the table.  The attraction is that if the kids get their faces painted the parents will also stop by the booth.  

Kristi informed the group that there were 40 Van Buren School teachers signed up for the Teachers Awareness Workshop at the Robert’s Building August 15, 2003.  Troy Seeley, Diane Buss and Jim Eads are set to speak at the workshop, but Kristi said she is still looking for 1-2 more speakers for the event.  Kitty said she has spoken with someone from treatment and Kathy passed the information on to Cita Saxon from Dove Associates.  

Kristi spoke about Van Buren Schools in conjunction with the State Incentive Grant has received a VISTA member from the AmeriCorps.  Her name is Andrea Hansohn and she is a recent University of Iowa graduate. Kristi said she and Andrea would be attending an AmeriCorps training in Chicago August 17-20. Andrea would start with the schools soon after that. Kristi said among other things Andrea would be involved with coalition capacity building.     

The next item discussed was the goals and objectives of the coalition. The group discussed the goals and objectives and came up with action steps for each objective.  Please refer to the following for the goals & objectives:
Goal 1: Education on the prevalence of substance abuse


Objective 1: A booth at 3 community events each year



Action Steps: 

a) Look on the Villages of Van Buren website to find out about upcoming county events.  

b) Take list to coalition to discuss & decide on which events to have a table.  

c) Contact the sponsor of each event, and find out details of having a table at the event.  

d) Find coalition members to sit at the table for each event.  Come up with brochures, flyers and other informational information to have at the table.  Come up with ideas to draw in the people, such as giving away pencils and face painting for little kids.  Record the number of people who stop by the booth by writing down what county they are from and as a back up keep track of the number of freebies given away. 

Outcome: Record the number of people who stop by the booth


Objective 2: 1 Teachers Awareness Workshop each year



Action Steps:

a) The first workshop will be on substance abuse awareness.  Come up with a list of names of speakers on the topic and ask them to speak.

b) Find a location to hold 60 teachers for the workshop.  Be able to provide refreshments.  

c) Distribute flyers on the workshop in paychecks given to teachers as a way to cut on postage.  

d) Give an evaluation on the workshop, including a question on future topics

e) The next workshop will be geared towards the topics given by the teachers.


Outcome: Teachers will sign in at registration to get a number of teachers we are reaching.


Outcome: Teachers identify what topics they would like more information on.  

The coalition came up with some questions they would like to see on the evaluation: 

1) Name one thing that you learned today that you didn’t know before today.

2) Can you apply what you learned today?______ How?


a) Increase referrals

Kristi will ask Karen for advise on this multiple choice question
3) Would you like more information on the topics discussed today?  If so, what kind of information?

4) What topics would you like to see at future Teacher Awareness Workshops?  

Maureen inquired about Phase 1 at the schools and if the program still existed.  Sandy didn’t think so, but Kristi would ask Karen to confirm.  

Old Goal 2: Raise awareness of community programs 

Kitty was worried that raise wouldn’t be a feasible measurable goal.  How could we measure it.  Raymond suggested we change it to promote awareness and the group agreed. The new goal 2 would be:

Goal 2: Promote awareness of community programs

 
Objective 1: Post flyers & put inserts in school papers throughout the county



Action Steps: 

a) Get healthy & safety information available to Hunter’s Safety Courses.

b) Find out schedule of distributions and deadlines for each paper

c) Find out what local radio stations do PSA’s and details

Outcome: Keep track of location and the number of flyers and inserts distributed to the community.
Melissa contacted Wayne Thornsberry and Bill Shippley regarding the Hunter’s Safety courses to see if they would like help promoting the class.  Bill thought they had enough promotion, but if we wanted to put up more flyers he would let us.  What Wayne and Bill thought they needed more was someone to speak to the classes on first aid regarding hunting.  They have someone now that teaches it by what they have read in a book. They would like someone with more hands on experience.  Raymond suggested a paramedic or nurse, but it would be a volunteer situation.  The first class they would need a first aid person would be August 14, 2003.  Tim Springsteen is the head of the EMT at the Van Buren County Hospital.  Melissa is going to check into getting someone (a nurse or paramedic) there.  

Objective 2: Bring in speakers to talk with community groups for meetings.  

a) Get a list of all community groups throughout the county and when they meet.

b) Contact the president of each group to talk about available speakers
c) Set up times for speakers to talk

Outcome: Record the number of community club participants at each talk

Objective 3: Set up web site for substance abuse awareness


Action Steps:

a) Learn how to design web pages & websites
b) Gather a list of current activities and information to put on the website.

Outcome: Track the number of hits to the website each quarter

